
PC064 24b) Overnight parking – email correspondence  
  

From:  Resident 
Sent:  Friday, July 12, 2024 9:02 AM 
Subject:  Website contact: Parking 
 
Hello Melbourn Parish Council, 
 
I am emailing you about permission to park at the village car park overnight (where the kebab van is 
located). 
 
My girlfriend and I live at flat 63a High Street. This flat does not have parking, so we park on the high 
street road overnight. Is it possible for us to get an exemption to use the village car park overnight? 
 
 
From:   parish clerk  
Sent:   Friday, July 12, 2024 9:59:59 AM 
Subject:  RE: Website contact: Parking 
 
Thank you for the email. 
 
I believe that under the lease agreement there are restrictive covenants that would not allow overnight 
parking. 
 
The car park is to be used for permitted use only and under the agreement permitted use is 
determined as a short stay car park with no overnight parking. 
 
I will, of course, take your request to Full Council for clarification and consideration. 
 
The next Full Council meeting will be held on 22nd July and I will add this as an agenda item. Hope to 
respond to you soon after the meeting. 
 
 
From:   Resident 
Sent:   12 July 2024 10:45 
Subject:  Re: Website contact: Parking 
 
Hi Abi, 
Thank you so much for getting back to me so quickly and to adding it to the agenda. The reason we 
are requesting parking overnight is because I believe it is an inconvenience for other members of the 
town to constantly have to avoid our cars that are parked on the side of the main high street (we have 
seen posts on Facebook of people complaining about our cars being parked on the side of the road). 
We would also feel more comfortable knowing the cars are parked in the parking lot overnight rather 
than on the side of the street. 


